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REPORT ON THE NATURAL DISASTER PREVENTION AND MITIGATION PROGRAMME

Summary of CIMO/DPM Collaboration

(Submitted by R. Dombrowsky, CIMO DPM Coordinator)


Summary and purpose of document

This document provides a brief summary report of the CIMO DPM Coordinator.


Action proposed

The Management Group is invited to discuss the CIMO role in WMO’s DPM Programme.

REPORT ON THE NATURAL DISASTER PREVENTION AND MITIGATION PROGRAMME

Summary of CIMO/DPM Collaboration

1. Following the advise from the CIMO Management Group, the Acting president of CIMO has established within the CIMO-MG structure, the DPM Coordinator as of 15 September 2006. Mr Rainer Dombrowsky (USA), the CIMO-MG members, agreed to serve as CIMO Coordinator for DPM.

2. The following is the Terms of Reference of CIMO Coordinator for DPM:
(a) To coordinate Commission activities, across its relevant Open Programme Area Groups, related to Natural Disaster Prevention and Mitigation (DPM) and advise Commission members on activities that will contribute fully to the DPM Programme including relevant enhanced operation of the World Weather Watch;

(b) To provide the CIMO Management Group with appropriate information and recommendations on the Commission’s DPM related activities.
3. Over the past nine months the CIMO Coordinator for the Natural Disaster Prevention and Mitigation (DPM) has attended informational briefings with Maryam Golnaraghi, Chief of the WMO DPM Program (C/DPM).  During a recent mission to Geneva Switzerland, 4-7 April 2006, he attended several pre-planning meetings to determine how CIMO could assist DPM in achieving its goals.  During one of the pre-planning meetings the CIMO was afforded the opportunity to review the two draft questionnaires which will to be distributed this summer.  These questionnaires were developed for technical commissions and Member weather service response.  Once all technical commissions’ representatives have been identified and briefed, the C/DPM will convene a meeting of these representatives.  The full group of working members will not meet until early in 2007, however, selected members may meet later this year.  

4. Despite the lack of formal meetings and tasks the DPM leadership has expressed their pleasure in CIMO’s proactive response to DPM inquiries and requests.

5. The CIMO-MG is invited to discuss the role of CIMO in WMO’s DPM Programme and identify the critical areas through which CIMO would contribute to the DPM strategic goals.

